
                                                                                                                                  July 15, 2022
Dear Praying friends,

Thank you for praying for Daniela’s Italian exams. She has now passed 6th grade according to both the US and 
the Italian governments and will be continuing BJU homeschool. 

Thank you for praying for our church service and lunch with Frank and Sherry DiBagno on June 26. I was not 
able to be there because Gabriella was sick, but the service was well attended (about double a good attendance), and 

we had barely enough chairs (maybe that’s why God made sure I wasn’t there 😉 ). Thank God with us that all 
those people heard God’s Word. I am always nervous that there will not be enough food at events I’m responsible 
for, and we had prayed that the right people would come and that things would work out in a way that was pleasing to 
God. As it turned out, the food that the church people and I prepared was more than enough because many people 
didn’t stay for the lunch. 

Our church’s digital piano stopped working several weeks ago, so while we wait on the repairs, we have been singing 
with the piano music that I record at home during the week (no one else in our church can accompany hymns on any 
instrument). We may have the piano back by next Sunday.  

We had a baptismal service July 3, and one young man (Ilairo’s son) was baptized. We were very encouraged by his 
clear testimony and that he had invited his unsaved friends (5 came) and gave them each a Gospel of John. Please 
pray for him and his friends.

My dad’s scan showed nothing new, so he is awaiting a new scan in September. 
 
Because of a technological issue, our church determined that we should change the direction that we face/location of 
the pulpit in our church’s meeting place. Tom spent about a week changing wiring, moving or adding light fixtures and 
electrical outlets, etc with the help of Simone. The ladies cleaned the building after the work, and we are ready to 
worship facing a different direction on Sunday. 

Please continue to pray for boldness and spiritual fruit. 

Thank you for your prayers!

Stephanie (for Tom, Daniela, Nino, Angelo, & Gabriella)



